SPA Data Alert
Kenya 2010 SPA (DHS-VI)
Version 1 Doc 01        


KE6
The Kenya 2010 SPA data have been reissued to correct the district, facility type, and managing authority codes.  The original data from the field was allowed to vary from the sample file, but in the end NCAPD decided to stay with the sample file codes.  These codes were corrected at the facility level, and were used for all tabulations.  As a result, if the current files for health workers or clients are used without connecting to the facility data, the variables at those levels of data will be incorrect for some cases. 

The new release (KESP6B.ZIP)  replaces the PRV, ANC, FP, SC, STI and DEL data files.  The FAC and PLST files are fine as is.
Following is a recommendation for those who already used the older datasets for their analysis. This ensures that you do not have to redo any variable constructions in your existing analysis.  
Use the attached dataset (KESP6AX.ZIP) which contains the facility numbers, correct district, facility type and managing authority.  Simply merge this file (using the variable FACIL) with KE10PRV (PROVIDER) and CLIENT FILES (KE10ANC, KE10DEL, KE10FP, KE10SC, and KE10STI) and replace the following variable names:

 

In the provider file, replace:

HDIST with DISTRICT
HFACTYPE with FACTYPE
HMGA with MGA

In the client files, replace:

CDIST with DISTRICT
CFACTYPE with FACTYPE
CMGa WITH MGA
 
Please note that all values in the KE10FAC file are correct. The corrections are only in the lower levels of the provider & client files.  Of the 703 facilities, 19 need district corrections, 85 need facility type corrections and 53 need managing authority corrections.

 

